
 

 

29 March 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Thank you for your patience today whilst we have been awaiting direction from the Queensland 
Government regarding the Greater Brisbane lockdown.  
 
The content of my earlier email remains unchanged; however, we now have the below points to add: 

• Students who have visited Greater Brisbane on or since Saturday 20 March must remain at home 
for the rest of this term. This includes all Year 11 Geography students who recently attended the 
camp to Tangalooma.  Parents are asked to inform the College absentee line as soon as possible 
if this affects your children.   

o Students in Years 7 to 12 will join their classes via TEAMS where possible and appropriate 
whilst continuing to work through D2L.  

o Students from Prep to Year 6 will receive information from their classroom teachers.  
• In the case where a parent or a member of the household has been in Greater Brisbane on or 

since March 20 but the children have not, the children can continue to come to school as normal.  
• Childcare and OSHC continue operating as normal with the Greater Brisbane rule above applied 

to students in these programs. 
• As always, students who are sick should remain at home and be tested. 
• Masks are not compulsory for students whilst they are attending school, however they will need 

to carry a mask for the time that they are not on campus, for example when travelling on public 
transport, attending shopping centres, etc. Mask rules have been outlined for all of Queensland. 
See this link for further information  https://www.qld.gov.au/health/conditions/health-
alerts/coronavirus-covid-19/current-status/urgent-covid-19-update#qld-restrictions 

• We are restricting adult visitors to the College grounds for the remainder of this term. However, 
if you have an appointment or a significant need to attend our campus, we ask that you wear a 
mask.  

• Regrettably Grandparents and Special Friends Day must be moved to Friday 23 April. Further 
information will be communicated regarding this very special day.  

• Cross Country has been postponed to Wednesday 21 April. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we try and navigate ourselves through this ever-
changing situation. I will continue to update you as further information becomes available. I wish everyone 
a safe and blessed Easter. 
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Even when events, gatherings and celebrations are cancelled, not everything is cancelled… 
 
Sun is not cancelled 
Spring is not cancelled 
Relationships are not cancelled 
Love is not cancelled 
Reading is not cancelled 
Devotion is not cancelled 
Music is not cancelled 
Imagination is not cancelled 
Kindness is not cancelled 
Conversations are not cancelled 
Hope is not cancelled 
And God’s love for HIS people is never cancelled. 
 
 
Your sincerely 
 
 
Kim Cohen 
Principal 
 


